
Brookline Board of Civil Authority (BCA) 

Brookline, Vermont 05345 

November 10, 2021  6:00 P.M. 

 

Minutes 

 

BCA Members Present:  Guy Tanza, Bruce Mello, Gwendolyn Tanza, Dorothy Maggio, David 

Jones, Stanley Noga, Jr. and Joseph Dutton via Zoom 

 

Guy Tanza, Chair called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm at the town office. 

 

Review changes to agenda.  None 

 

Scheduled members of the public.  Leslie Goldman, State Representative via Zoom.  She spoke 

briefly regarding about the responsibility of the Legislative Apportionment Board (LAB)  

regarding the proposed realignment of the district, and other plans for the LAB.  

She was thanked for attending and was invited to stay for the rest of our meeting, which she did.  

 

The purpose of this meeting is to review and comment on the proposed redistricting of state 

legislators and their districts. At this point the proposal is for Brookline to join with Westminster 

and have one Representative. It is important to remember that this is just a proposal and the state 

is looking for feedback before making a final decision. 

 

There was discussion regarding the proposal. Stan Noga, Jr. read off a list of pros and cons that he 

had prepared regarding the proposed redistricting of Brookline to join with Westminster. The 

board unanimously agreed with the pros and cons and Stan was asked to put these pros and cons 

on the state response form and to submit it to the appropriate party. 

 

Bruce Mello made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dorothy Maggio seconded the motion. 

 

All were in favor to adjourn the meeting at 6:29 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Guy Tanza 

Chairman, BCA  

 


